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For your convenience bills can be paid online 
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The Mitchell EMC Newsletter is published monthly 
and mailed to all members of Mitchell Electric 
Membership Corporation.
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1-800-479-6034

Operators on Duty
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IF YOUR POWER IS OUT
Please call us at one of the numbers 
listed above. We have dispatchers on 
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and the account number if possible. This 
information is shown on every electric bill. 
We suggest posting this information near 

a phone in your home.

Serving in 14 Southwest Georgia Counties...

The Board of Directors meets on the 3rd Thursday of each month.

Statement of Equal Employment Opportunity
All applications for employment shall be considered and hired on the basis of merit, without regard to race, color, religion, sex (including pregnancy), age, 
national origin, disability, genetic information, or past or present military status. The employment practices shall ensure equal treatment of all employees, 
without discrimination as to promotion, discharge, rates of pay, fringe benefits, job training, classification, referral, and other aspects of employment, on the 
basis of race, color, religion, sex (including pregnancy), national origin, disability, age, genetic information, or past or present military status.       M/F/V/DV/D

Note:  If you move or no longer have electric service with Mitchell EMC, it is important that members keep their 
address current, so that future disbursements can be properly mailed. Capital credits are reserved for members even 
if they move out of the Mitchell EMC service area. Mitchell EMC will make a diligent effort to send a check by mail.
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Is a Ductless Mini-Split Right for Your Home?
By Anne Prince

How would you like a 
personalized comfort zone within 
your home? One where the 
temperature is customized to your 
liking and may be different than 
the temperature in the shared living 
areas or other rooms in the house. 
This flexibility and customization 
are precisely why mini-split systems, 
also known as ductless air-source 
heat pumps, and their energy 
efficiency aspects are so popular. 

Let’s unpack some mini-split 
basics and explore whether this 
type of system is a good choice for 
your home heating and cooling 
needs. 

A mini-split system is a type of 
HVAC equipment used for heating 
and cooling, allowing you to control 
the temperature in individual rooms 
or spaces. Similar to central heating 
and cooling, mini-split systems 
have two main components––an 
outdoor compressor and an indoor 
air-handling unit(s). A narrow 
conduit links the indoor unit(s) to 
the outdoor compressor. 

While central heating and 
cooling systems feature an indoor 
unit connected by long lengths of 
ductwork, mini-splits are typically 
ductless. This means energy is 
not lost traveling through long 
stretches of ductwork. Installing 
the air-handling unit in a desired 
room or area enables you to control 
the temperature more precisely, 
reducing energy consumption. 
That’s because you’re adjusting the 
temperature to a single room or 
space rather than the whole home. 

Is a mini-split system right for you?
Mini-split systems are a popular 

option in home additions, or to 
supplement heating and cooling in 
a space that may be furthest away 
from the main living area, such as a 
finished attic or basement. In these 
instances, it may not be feasible to 
install or extend the ductwork re-
quired in traditional central cooling 
and heating systems. In contrast, 
mini-splits are relatively easy to 
install requiring a small hole for the 
conduit connecting the indoor and 
outdoor units. Most systems can 
handle up to four indoor rooms or 
zones connected to one outdoor 
unit. Each of the zones can be 
customized because each includes a 
thermostat that enables you to heat 
or cool the space as needed, saving 
energy and money over time. 
Cool solutions

Mini-split systems bring 
additional benefits. They are quiet, 

improve indoor air quality and are 
typically easy to install. Many come 
with remotes to make temperature 
control even easier, and because of 
their smaller size, mini-split systems 
have many placement options for 
indoor and outdoor units. 

One of the greatest benefits of 
mini-splits is that they typically 
have a higher SEER (seasonal 
energy efficiency ratio) rating than 
traditional central heating and 
cooling systems. The higher the 
unit's SEER rating, the more energy 
efficient it is.
Additional considerations

However, according to the 
Department of Energy, “mini-splits 
cost about $1,500 to $2,000 per ton 
of cooling capacity. That’s about 
30% more than central systems (not 
including ductwork) and may cost 
twice as much as window units of 
similar capacity.” 

Continued on Page 2.

 

Equipment Auction 
 
Mitchell EMC has the following vehicles/equipment for sale ‘as is’ to the highest bidder.  If you wish to bid, 
please pick up a form from any of the district offices or download one from the website.  You can view the 
items at our Camilla Office Monday - Friday, 8am until 5pm.  For more information, contact Keith Gilliard, 
Shop Mechanic, at (229)336-5221 or (800)479-6034.  Please submit your bid in a sealed envelope no later than 
5pm, Friday, November 1st, 2024, to the Camilla Office location, PO Box 409, Camilla, GA 31730.  The 
winners will be contacted by Friday, November 8th.  Pickup and payment of vehicles/equipment no later than 
Friday, November 22nd. 
 

 
 
 
 
ATTENTION INSTALLED CONEXON CONNECT CUSTOMERS: Please take a moment to set up your new 
MyBroadbandAccount to better manage your internet services. For step-by-step instructions on how to create 
your new account, visit: https://conexonconnect.com/mybroadbandacct 
 
If you missed the exciting news, Conexon Connect has upgraded to a more user-friendly billing and account 
management platform. Connected customers - please take some time to set up your new account today! 
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Share & Win!Share & Win!
Send us your favorite quick and easy 

dinner recipes. If your recipe is chosen 
for print, you can win a 

$25 credit 
on your next Mitchell EMC bill.

Send recipes to: Heather Greene, P.O. 
Box 409, Camilla, GA 31730 or email to 

heather.greene@mitchellemc.com.

A Community Partner Since 1937

Ingredients
1 and 1/4 cups sugar
1 cup land o lakes soft baking butter
    with canola oil
1 egg
3 tablespoons molasses
3 cups all-purpose flour
1 teaspoon baking soda
2 teaspoons ground cinnamon
2 teaspoons ground ginger
3 tablespoons decorator sugar or
    granulated sugar
Directions
Heat oven to 350 degrees. Combine first 
four ingredients in large mixer bowl. Beat 
at medium speed until creamy. Add next 
four ingredients, reduce speed to low. 
Beat until well mixed. Press dough into 
ungreased 15x10x1 inch jelly-roll pan. 
Sprinkle with decorator sugar. Bake for 
16 to 20 minutes or until lightly browned 
around edges. Cool completely. Cut into 
desired shapes with cookie cutter or cut 
into bars. Yields 48 bars. 

Submitted by: Judy Paramore, Mitchell County

Easy Gingerbread Bars

From our table to yours, Mitchell EMC wishes 
you and  yours a Happy Thanksgiving. 

We're grateful for our members and the 
opportunity to power your life. Our offices 

will be closed on November 23 & 24.

 

ENERGY EFFICIENCY  TIP OF THE MONTH
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If you're heading out of town during the holiday season, remember to set your home to
vacation mode. You can save energy while you're away by lowering your thermostat
a few degrees or creating an "away" schedule with a smart or programmable thermostat.
Newer water heaters include a vacation mode setting to help you save on water heating
costs, or you can simply lower the temperature manually.

Small actions can also stack up to energy savings. Unplug devices that consume energy
when they're not in use, including phone chargers, toothbrush chargers, TVs and
gaming consoles.

May Your Holidays Be Merry and Bright
By Abby Berry

As November kicks off, it’s hard to 
believe we’ll soon be gathering with 
family and friends to celebrate the 
holiday season. This festive time of 
year brings joy and warmth, but as 
the weather gets cooler and we spend 
more time indoors, the holidays can 
also bring increased energy use and 
a higher risk of electrical and fire 
hazards.

As your local electric cooperative, 
our team at Mitchell EMC cares about 
your wellbeing. This month, I’d like 
to share a few practical tips to help 
you stay safe and efficient during the 
holiday season. 
Safety first.

My family truly enjoys decorating 
our home for the holidays. Before we deck the halls, I always check electrical cords and light strands to make sure 
they aren’t frayed or damaged. This gives us peace of mind, knowing our holiday lights are ready to safely brighten 
our home. I also double check the lights we use outside to make sure they’re rated for outdoor use. 

Like many households, we also enjoy holiday-scented candles. While festive, candles can create fire hazards 
and should never be left unattended. One of the best and easiest ways to safeguard your home is to test smoke 
alarms often. I test mine on the first of each month, so it’s easy to remember. Testing smoke alarms only takes a 
few seconds and could save lives, so make it a habit. 
‘Tis the season for savings. 

Spending more time indoors with a few more guests in the home can really impact home energy use. By 
taking a few small steps to save energy during the holiday season, you can lower your bills. 

I like to remind my family members to mind the thermostat. Since heating and cooling makes up the majority 
of home energy consumption, the thermostat is one of the best places for savings. Lower it a few degrees, 
especially when you have family or friends stopping by. Good company brings additional warmth to your home. 

Your family can also save energy by decorating with LED holiday lights. LEDs are the most energy efficient 
lighting options available, and they last much longer than traditional bulbs. 

There’s no denying one of the best parts of the holiday season is the food––not just the meals but the time 
we spend together in the kitchen. There are many ways to save in the heart of your home, but one of the best 
approaches is to cook with smaller countertop appliances, such as air fryers, slow cookers and toaster ovens. These 
handy appliances consume a fraction of the energy used to heat the oven, creating the perfect recipe for mealtime 
and energy savings. 

I hope you will implement some of these energy-saving and safety tips into your holiday plans. For additional 
advice, visit our website at www.mitchellemc.com. We’re here to help you with safety and savings year-round. 

From your friends at Mitchell EMC, we hope your holiday season is merry and bright. 
Abby Berry writes on consumer and cooperative affairs for the National Rural Electric Cooperative Association, the national trade 

association representing nearly 900 local electric cooperatives. From growing suburbs to remote farming communities, electric co-ops serve as 
engines of economic development for 42 million Americans across 56% of the nation’s landscape.

Ductless Mini-Split  From Front
While the technology is improving and evolving, 

those in particularly colder climates may need a fuel 
backup to run a mini-split system. Aesthetics are 
another factor to consider, as some homeowners don’t 
like the appearance of the indoor units, which are more 
visible than central air conditioning vents.

If you’re considering an upgrade or additional 

heating and cooling equipment, talk to a qualified 
technician to learn if a ductless mini-split system could 
work for your home. 

Anne Prince writes on consumer and cooperative affairs for the 
National Rural Electric Cooperative Association, the national trade 
association representing nearly 900 local electric cooperatives. From 
growing suburbs to remote farming communities, electric co-ops serve 
as engines of economic development for 42 million Americans across 
56% of the nation’s landscape.

Georgia Agricultural Tax
Exemption Expires Dec. 31

If you're an agricultural producer and 
receive the Georgia Agricultural Tax 
Exemption (GATE) on electricity, you must 
renew it beginning this October.

GATE is an agricultural sale and use tax 
exemption certificate issued by the Georgia 
Department of Agriculture. The document identifies its user as a qualified farmer or producer 
who is exempt from sales tax on the inputs used in the production of their commodity.

Mitchell EMC member-owners who receive a GATE certificate should send us a copy along 
with the account numbers that apply to the GATE certificate, so we can apply the exemption 
to their account. We must receive a copy of the new certificate by December 31 for the 
exemption to continue.

Producers who have never received GATE can also apply and send a certificate copy to 
Mitchell EMC. Visit https://forms.agr.georgia.gov/gate/ or call 855-FARM TAX for more 
information, to renew or apply.
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Mitchell EMC Facilities Charge Adjustment   
Currently, some of the fixed costs of servicing your account are recovered through what you pay for electricity. 
We are moving to more accurately allocate these costs, both fixed and energy, to their true sources. Effective 
with member billings that begin on January 1, Mitchell EMC’s Facilities Charge will increase by $3.00 per 
month.  
 
The Facilities Charge partially covers the fixed costs of delivering your electrical service. These fixed costs 
include reading your meter; maintaining the electric distribution system used in keeping your power flowing; 
maintaining rights of way; and performing other tasks necessary to ensure a reliable electric distribution system. 
The Facilities Charge does not include the cost of the actual electricity you use. The monthly Facilities Charge 
is changing because the costs of servicing your account are rising. Every member benefits from these services, 
so the monthly Facilities Charge helps Mitchell EMC ensure that the costs are spread fairly among our 
membership. 
 
We continue to offer free in-home energy audits to help Members with options to make their homes more 
energy efficient.  Our energy efficiency program includes rebates whether you are building a home, or just 
upgrading your present home.  
 
To find out more about these rebates visit https://mitchellemc.com/customer-service/consumer-rebates. 
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spread fairly among our membership.

We continue to offer free in-home energy audits to help Members with options to make their homes 
more energy efficient.  Our energy efficiency program includes rebates whether you are building a home, or 
just upgrading your present home. 

To find out more about these rebates visit https://mitchellemc.com/customer-service/consumer-rebates.
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For your convenience bills can be paid online 
anytime at www.mitchellemc.com or at the 
Camilla, Albany and Sylvester offices.

The Mitchell EMC Newsletter is published monthly 
and mailed to all members of Mitchell Electric 
Membership Corporation.

Toll Free Service Number
1-800-479-6034

Operators on Duty
24 Hours a Day 7 Days a Week

IF YOUR POWER IS OUT
Please call us at one of the numbers 
listed above. We have dispatchers on 

duty 24-hours a day. Be prepared to give 
the name in which the account is listed 

and the account number if possible. This 
information is shown on every electric bill. 
We suggest posting this information near 

a phone in your home.

Serving in 14 Southwest Georgia Counties...

The Board of Directors meets on the 3rd Thursday of each month.

Statement of Equal Employment Opportunity
All applications for employment shall be considered and hired on the basis of merit, without regard to race, color, religion, sex (including pregnancy), age, 
national origin, disability, genetic information, or past or present military status. The employment practices shall ensure equal treatment of all employees, 
without discrimination as to promotion, discharge, rates of pay, fringe benefits, job training, classification, referral, and other aspects of employment, on the 
basis of race, color, religion, sex (including pregnancy), national origin, disability, age, genetic information, or past or present military status.       M/F/V/DV/D

Note:  If you move or no longer have electric service with Mitchell EMC, it is important that members keep their 
address current, so that future disbursements can be properly mailed. Capital credits are reserved for members even 
if they move out of the Mitchell EMC service area. Mitchell EMC will make a diligent effort to send a check by mail.
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Is a Ductless Mini-Split Right for Your Home?
By Anne Prince

How would you like a 
personalized comfort zone within 
your home? One where the 
temperature is customized to your 
liking and may be different than 
the temperature in the shared living 
areas or other rooms in the house. 
This flexibility and customization 
are precisely why mini-split systems, 
also known as ductless air-source 
heat pumps, and their energy 
efficiency aspects are so popular. 

Let’s unpack some mini-split 
basics and explore whether this 
type of system is a good choice for 
your home heating and cooling 
needs. 

A mini-split system is a type of 
HVAC equipment used for heating 
and cooling, allowing you to control 
the temperature in individual rooms 
or spaces. Similar to central heating 
and cooling, mini-split systems 
have two main components––an 
outdoor compressor and an indoor 
air-handling unit(s). A narrow 
conduit links the indoor unit(s) to 
the outdoor compressor. 

While central heating and 
cooling systems feature an indoor 
unit connected by long lengths of 
ductwork, mini-splits are typically 
ductless. This means energy is 
not lost traveling through long 
stretches of ductwork. Installing 
the air-handling unit in a desired 
room or area enables you to control 
the temperature more precisely, 
reducing energy consumption. 
That’s because you’re adjusting the 
temperature to a single room or 
space rather than the whole home. 

Is a mini-split system right for you?
Mini-split systems are a popular 

option in home additions, or to 
supplement heating and cooling in 
a space that may be furthest away 
from the main living area, such as a 
finished attic or basement. In these 
instances, it may not be feasible to 
install or extend the ductwork re-
quired in traditional central cooling 
and heating systems. In contrast, 
mini-splits are relatively easy to 
install requiring a small hole for the 
conduit connecting the indoor and 
outdoor units. Most systems can 
handle up to four indoor rooms or 
zones connected to one outdoor 
unit. Each of the zones can be 
customized because each includes a 
thermostat that enables you to heat 
or cool the space as needed, saving 
energy and money over time. 
Cool solutions

Mini-split systems bring 
additional benefits. They are quiet, 

improve indoor air quality and are 
typically easy to install. Many come 
with remotes to make temperature 
control even easier, and because of 
their smaller size, mini-split systems 
have many placement options for 
indoor and outdoor units. 

One of the greatest benefits of 
mini-splits is that they typically 
have a higher SEER (seasonal 
energy efficiency ratio) rating than 
traditional central heating and 
cooling systems. The higher the 
unit's SEER rating, the more energy 
efficient it is.
Additional considerations

However, according to the 
Department of Energy, “mini-splits 
cost about $1,500 to $2,000 per ton 
of cooling capacity. That’s about 
30% more than central systems (not 
including ductwork) and may cost 
twice as much as window units of 
similar capacity.” 

Continued on Page 2.

 

Equipment Auction 
 
Mitchell EMC has the following vehicles/equipment for sale ‘as is’ to the highest bidder.  If you wish to bid, 
please pick up a form from any of the district offices or download one from the website.  You can view the 
items at our Camilla Office Monday - Friday, 8am until 5pm.  For more information, contact Keith Gilliard, 
Shop Mechanic, at (229)336-5221 or (800)479-6034.  Please submit your bid in a sealed envelope no later than 
5pm, Friday, November 1st, 2024, to the Camilla Office location, PO Box 409, Camilla, GA 31730.  The 
winners will be contacted by Friday, November 8th.  Pickup and payment of vehicles/equipment no later than 
Friday, November 22nd. 
 

 
 
 
 
ATTENTION INSTALLED CONEXON CONNECT CUSTOMERS: Please take a moment to set up your new 
MyBroadbandAccount to better manage your internet services. For step-by-step instructions on how to create 
your new account, visit: https://conexonconnect.com/mybroadbandacct 
 
If you missed the exciting news, Conexon Connect has upgraded to a more user-friendly billing and account 
management platform. Connected customers - please take some time to set up your new account today! 
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Share & Win!Share & Win!
Send us your favorite quick and easy 

dinner recipes. If your recipe is chosen 
for print, you can win a 

$25 credit 
on your next Mitchell EMC bill.

Send recipes to: Heather Greene, P.O. 
Box 409, Camilla, GA 31730 or email to 

heather.greene@mitchellemc.com.

A Community Partner Since 1937

Ingredients
1 and 1/4 cups sugar
1 cup land o lakes soft baking butter
    with canola oil
1 egg
3 tablespoons molasses
3 cups all-purpose flour
1 teaspoon baking soda
2 teaspoons ground cinnamon
2 teaspoons ground ginger
3 tablespoons decorator sugar or
    granulated sugar
Directions
Heat oven to 350 degrees. Combine first 
four ingredients in large mixer bowl. Beat 
at medium speed until creamy. Add next 
four ingredients, reduce speed to low. 
Beat until well mixed. Press dough into 
ungreased 15x10x1 inch jelly-roll pan. 
Sprinkle with decorator sugar. Bake for 
16 to 20 minutes or until lightly browned 
around edges. Cool completely. Cut into 
desired shapes with cookie cutter or cut 
into bars. Yields 48 bars. 

Submitted by: Judy Paramore, Mitchell County

Easy Gingerbread Bars

From our table to yours, Mitchell EMC wishes 
you and  yours a Happy Thanksgiving. 

We're grateful for our members and the 
opportunity to power your life. Our offices 

will be closed on November 23 & 24.

 

ENERGY EFFICIENCY  TIP OF THE MONTH
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If you're heading out of town during the holiday season, remember to set your home to
vacation mode. You can save energy while you're away by lowering your thermostat
a few degrees or creating an "away" schedule with a smart or programmable thermostat.
Newer water heaters include a vacation mode setting to help you save on water heating
costs, or you can simply lower the temperature manually.

Small actions can also stack up to energy savings. Unplug devices that consume energy
when they're not in use, including phone chargers, toothbrush chargers, TVs and
gaming consoles.

May Your Holidays Be Merry and Bright
By Abby Berry

As November kicks off, it’s hard to 
believe we’ll soon be gathering with 
family and friends to celebrate the 
holiday season. This festive time of 
year brings joy and warmth, but as 
the weather gets cooler and we spend 
more time indoors, the holidays can 
also bring increased energy use and 
a higher risk of electrical and fire 
hazards.

As your local electric cooperative, 
our team at Mitchell EMC cares about 
your wellbeing. This month, I’d like 
to share a few practical tips to help 
you stay safe and efficient during the 
holiday season. 
Safety first.

My family truly enjoys decorating 
our home for the holidays. Before we deck the halls, I always check electrical cords and light strands to make sure 
they aren’t frayed or damaged. This gives us peace of mind, knowing our holiday lights are ready to safely brighten 
our home. I also double check the lights we use outside to make sure they’re rated for outdoor use. 

Like many households, we also enjoy holiday-scented candles. While festive, candles can create fire hazards 
and should never be left unattended. One of the best and easiest ways to safeguard your home is to test smoke 
alarms often. I test mine on the first of each month, so it’s easy to remember. Testing smoke alarms only takes a 
few seconds and could save lives, so make it a habit. 
‘Tis the season for savings. 

Spending more time indoors with a few more guests in the home can really impact home energy use. By 
taking a few small steps to save energy during the holiday season, you can lower your bills. 

I like to remind my family members to mind the thermostat. Since heating and cooling makes up the majority 
of home energy consumption, the thermostat is one of the best places for savings. Lower it a few degrees, 
especially when you have family or friends stopping by. Good company brings additional warmth to your home. 

Your family can also save energy by decorating with LED holiday lights. LEDs are the most energy efficient 
lighting options available, and they last much longer than traditional bulbs. 

There’s no denying one of the best parts of the holiday season is the food––not just the meals but the time 
we spend together in the kitchen. There are many ways to save in the heart of your home, but one of the best 
approaches is to cook with smaller countertop appliances, such as air fryers, slow cookers and toaster ovens. These 
handy appliances consume a fraction of the energy used to heat the oven, creating the perfect recipe for mealtime 
and energy savings. 

I hope you will implement some of these energy-saving and safety tips into your holiday plans. For additional 
advice, visit our website at www.mitchellemc.com. We’re here to help you with safety and savings year-round. 

From your friends at Mitchell EMC, we hope your holiday season is merry and bright. 
Abby Berry writes on consumer and cooperative affairs for the National Rural Electric Cooperative Association, the national trade 

association representing nearly 900 local electric cooperatives. From growing suburbs to remote farming communities, electric co-ops serve as 
engines of economic development for 42 million Americans across 56% of the nation’s landscape.

Ductless Mini-Split  From Front
While the technology is improving and evolving, 

those in particularly colder climates may need a fuel 
backup to run a mini-split system. Aesthetics are 
another factor to consider, as some homeowners don’t 
like the appearance of the indoor units, which are more 
visible than central air conditioning vents.

If you’re considering an upgrade or additional 

heating and cooling equipment, talk to a qualified 
technician to learn if a ductless mini-split system could 
work for your home. 

Anne Prince writes on consumer and cooperative affairs for the 
National Rural Electric Cooperative Association, the national trade 
association representing nearly 900 local electric cooperatives. From 
growing suburbs to remote farming communities, electric co-ops serve 
as engines of economic development for 42 million Americans across 
56% of the nation’s landscape.

Georgia Agricultural Tax
Exemption Expires Dec. 31

If you're an agricultural producer and 
receive the Georgia Agricultural Tax 
Exemption (GATE) on electricity, you must 
renew it beginning this October.

GATE is an agricultural sale and use tax 
exemption certificate issued by the Georgia 
Department of Agriculture. The document identifies its user as a qualified farmer or producer 
who is exempt from sales tax on the inputs used in the production of their commodity.

Mitchell EMC member-owners who receive a GATE certificate should send us a copy along 
with the account numbers that apply to the GATE certificate, so we can apply the exemption 
to their account. We must receive a copy of the new certificate by December 31 for the 
exemption to continue.

Producers who have never received GATE can also apply and send a certificate copy to 
Mitchell EMC. Visit https://forms.agr.georgia.gov/gate/ or call 855-FARM TAX for more 
information, to renew or apply.
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Mitchell EMC Facilities Charge Adjustment   
Currently, some of the fixed costs of servicing your account are recovered through what you pay for electricity. 
We are moving to more accurately allocate these costs, both fixed and energy, to their true sources. Effective 
with member billings that begin on January 1, Mitchell EMC’s Facilities Charge will increase by $3.00 per 
month.  
 
The Facilities Charge partially covers the fixed costs of delivering your electrical service. These fixed costs 
include reading your meter; maintaining the electric distribution system used in keeping your power flowing; 
maintaining rights of way; and performing other tasks necessary to ensure a reliable electric distribution system. 
The Facilities Charge does not include the cost of the actual electricity you use. The monthly Facilities Charge 
is changing because the costs of servicing your account are rising. Every member benefits from these services, 
so the monthly Facilities Charge helps Mitchell EMC ensure that the costs are spread fairly among our 
membership. 
 
We continue to offer free in-home energy audits to help Members with options to make their homes more 
energy efficient.  Our energy efficiency program includes rebates whether you are building a home, or just 
upgrading your present home.  
 
To find out more about these rebates visit https://mitchellemc.com/customer-service/consumer-rebates. 
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